Trenton, Florida

February 19, 1990


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the courthouse on Monday, February 19, 1990 at 7:30 P.M. with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

AGENDA


The agenda was approved on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

DELEGATIONS


Don Morgan, architect, brought a drawing and equipment needs for bus garage to the board meeting.  Horace Hart expressed a definite need for certain pieces of equipment.  The approximate cost will be $240,000 - $250,000.  Some of the board members suggested we build the bus garage with borrowed money.  The Superintendent stated the money to pay back such a debt is not in budget projections especially since we are reducing our operating expenses by $100,000 to bond money to build classrooms that are needed at the Bell School.  No action taken.

CUSTODIAL BIDS

Only two proposals were available to the board for commercial custodial services.  Discussion followed.  The Superintendent is to send bid specs. to the custodial services that have expressed interest.  Bids are to be brought to the regular board meeting on March 6, 1990.

WORK EXPERIENCE PINS


The Superintendent brought to the board the number of employees at each five year level of experience.  The cost of experience pins for employees is to be brought to the board at the regular March meeting.

SALARY SCHEDULES

Salary schedules of all employees not included in the CTA were approved on a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat.  SMB #4, Pages 249-251.

DROPOUT PREVENTION PROJECT

Dr. Jim Surrency presented the Gilchrist County Dropout Prevention Project.  The project was approved by the board on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.  SMB #4, Pages 252-277.

BONDING RACE TRACK MONEY

Bill Clifton, School Board Attorney, explained the procedures for bonding race track money that comes to the Gilchrist County School Board.  He will get with Ted Burt, County Commission Attorney to draw up the joint resolution.  The board agreed to the joint resolution with the commissioners on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith.  SMB #4, Page 278.

BUS DONATION TO LANCASTER CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTION


The board agreed to donate a bus that is not in use to the Lancaster Correctional Institute on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Elvin Mathews.  Bill Clifton is to research the legal procedures for making a donation of this nature.

RELEASE OF STUDENT BACK TO HOME COUNTY


Letters from Horace Hart, Transportation Director, and Ricky Slaughter, Principal of Trenton High recommending that Claude Reeves be released back to Dixie County Schools because he has consistently been a discipline problem at school and on the bus.  The board approved the request on a motion by Elvin Mathews seconded by Woodrow Smith.

APPOINTMENT


Craig Wicke, Principal, Bell School recommended that Tyrone Mathews be appointed as substitute for Michelle Walker while she is on maternity leave.  The motion was approved on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat.

WORKSHOP

A board workshop on facilities will be held at 1:30 P.M. on March 6, 1990.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, the board meeting adjourned.
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